Wake up to the Truth

about the Foreshore and Seabed

During the last two weeks, tens of thousands of people have been mobilising in support of Hikoi 2004 to protest against the government’s proposed Foreshore and Seabed legislation. 

The government and media would have you believe the issue is of little relevance, but the proposed legislation will harm us all.

How Māori will be harmed
How Pakeha will be harmed

Removal of kaitiakitanga
Industrial developments destroying our beaches

Removal of tupuna rights
Foreign ownership of marine resources

Contravenes 1835 Declaration of Independence
Discriminatory laws in our country

Contravenes 1840 Tiriti o Waitangi
Civil unrest and conflict

Statement regarding the Foreshore and Seabed Legislation

1. The Government’s proposed foreshore and seabed legislation will extinguish Māori rights while granting rights to people with no historical connection to this country

2. At a time when people are talking about one law for all, this bill will only target the foreshore under claim by Māori – the 25% of the New Zealand foreshore already owned by a small group of individuals will not be touched.

3. The Bill will not grant access to the foreshore currently in private hands.  Neither will it increase access to the 40% the government controls.  So why is it that only Māori, who currently allow free access, are required to compromise their rights to control access?

4. We are told that we live in a democracy, yet this Bill will deny Māori equal access to the law.  Is it right that we should spend over a million dollars on the Ahmed Zaouhi case, while denying every Māori in the country the right to legal aid?

5. “The policy clearly breaches the principles of the Treaty of Waitangi. …the policy fails in terms of wider norms of domestic and international law that underpin good government in a modern, democratic state. These include the rule of law, and the principles of fairness and non-discrimination”. Waitangi Tribunal February 2004.


In 2003, the Minister of Māori Affairs was so angered over his own government’s proposal to legislate against Māori rights that he was moved to say, “The land wars are over, so the consent of the tangata whenua is required before customary title can be extinguished.” That consent has not been given.

We therefore urge all Māori MPs to vote against this bill.

6. 

We request that government withdraw its Foreshore and Seabed legislation in favour of renewed negotiation with Māori that:

· affirms tupuna rights to the foreshore and seabed;

· ensures no selling of the foreshore and seabed;

· allows public access in clear and open terms;

· is consistent with the Te Tiriti o Waitangi;

· outlaws discrimination against Māori;

· secures equal access for Māori to the due process of the law.

If there’s one thing that Kiwis understand, it’s the concept of a fair deal. No other group in New Zealand would stand for this kind of treatment – so you will understand why Māori will not accept it either.
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